

# The Charter School East Dulwich

## **Newsletter**

### Thursday 7th December, 2017

**Forthcoming Dates** 

**Autumn Term:** 

5th Sep - 20th Dec (school closes at 1:10pm on 20th Dec)

Yr 8 Trip to A Christmas
Carol at the Old Vic for
selected Yr 8 students
only, 11th December

Yr 7 Tutor Meetings: 12th December 4 - 6pm

Yr 8 Trip to British Library:
13th December

School Christmas Disco:
15th December
5 - 6:30pm

Christmas Revue:
19th December

Christmas Holiday: 21st Dec - 2nd Jan

**Enrichment:** 

Please check our website for the full list, days and times of clubs available.

\* Please note: There will be no on-site enrichment from Monday 11th December\*

#### **Swimming - Spring Term**

There are now additional spaces for students to attend swimming at JAGS Sports Club. The cost is £60 to cover classes running from January till the end of the school year. Spaces are limited, but available on a first come first serve basis. If your child wishes to join, please make your payment on ParentPay.

#### Seasonal Tidings Friday 15th December

- Christmas Lunch will be served to all students and staff on Friday 15th December. There will be both
  meat and vegetarian options available. Please ensure you have topped up your child's lunch balance on
  ParentPay.
- Students are invited to wear a 'Christmas jumper' on Friday 15th December for a £1 donation. All monies collected will be donated to Save the Children. Students should remember to bring their PE hoodies for PE lessons. Those students who do not wish to make a charity donation should wear their full PE kit.

#### Tuesday 19th December at 5pm

The Charter School East Dulwich Christmas Revue: Families of performers are invited to join us for a celebration of drama, music and dance. The Christmas revue will be held in the school canteen and we apologise in advance for the limited number of seats we have available. Parents & Guardians can book their ticket on https://chartereastdulwich.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/. Please note that you will only be able to book one ticket initially, for additional tickets please add a note to your booking specifying the additional number required. After lunchtime on 15th December we will select names at random and allocate extra accordingly and you will be informed by email. Bookings open on Friday 8 December and close Friday 15 December at lunchtime.

#### **Sports Events**

On Thursday 23rd November, a squad of 10 Year 7s put in a strong performance at their first **football** tournament. After beating both Harris Peckham and Bacon's College 3-0 in the group stages, they went on to play The Charter School North Dulwich in the quarter final, but narrowly lost 1-0. Special mention to Josh (7T) for his expert captaincy, Chadd (7T) for three important goals and Endi (7C) for being a safe pair of hands in goal. The star performer was Elijah (7T), who was calm and assured in defence throughout.





On Monday 4th December, our **cricket** team reached the final of the Cricket Tournament held at The Oval Cricket Ground. They beat Lilian Baylis School, Kingsdale and Chestnut Grove School to reach the final. In the final they were up against a very strong Ernest Bevin School and unfortunately came out second best. Mr Teja was pleased with the team's togetherness and the confidence they showed.

#### **Last Day of Term**

The last day of term is Wednesday 20th December. Year 8 will leave at 12:10pm after their end of term assembly and Year 7 will leave at 1:10pm. Any Year 8 siblings of students in Year 7 are welcome to wait in the library after their assembly.